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Subject:  FINANCIAL REPORTING 
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 1. Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP) are uniform minimum standards of 

and guidelines to financial accounting and reporting.  The Board of Directors of BOCES shall cause 

financial records to be kept in accordance with generally accepted principles of governmental 

accounting (C.R.S. 22-45-102).  Generally accepted government accounting principles are 

contained in the Governmental Accounting Standards Board, Codification of Governmental 

Accounting and financial Reporting Standards as of May 31, 1990 (GASB Codification).  

Periodically GASB will issue new pronouncements which introduce or modify current standards.  

IN the absence of guidance from GASB pronouncements, the following should be applied:  

Pronouncements by the Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB and/or pronouncements by 

the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA). 

 

 2. Appropriate interim financial statements and reports of financial position, operating 

results and other permanent information should be prepared to facilitate management control of 

financial operations, legislative oversight, and where necessary or desired for internal reporting 

purposes. 

 

  2.1  Interim financial reports are comprised principally of statements that reflect 

current financial position at the end of each month and compare actual financial results with 

budgetary estimates and limitations.  Further, they should contain budgetary or cash flow 

projections and other information deemed pertinent to effective management control during the 

year. 

 

 2.2  Appropriate interim budgetary reports should be prepared each month to 

facilitate management control of financial operations.  Such reports are important both to revenue 

and expenditure control processes and to facilitate timely planning budgetary revisions. 

 

 2.3 The key criteria by which internal interim reports are evaluated are their 

relevance and usefulness for purposed of management control, which include planning future 

operations as well as evaluating current financial status and results to date.  Continual efforts should 

be made to assure that accounting and related interim information properly serve management 

control needs. 

 
 


